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Environmental, Housing and Planning Overview and Scrutiny Committee – 16 May 2005.

Action Sheet


Members of the Scrutiny Committee:

Councillor Lightup (chair)
(
Councillor Hulmes


Councillor Humphreys 
(
Councillor Hunt


Councillor Ainsworth
(
Councillor Lewis


Councillor Broughton
(
Councillor B Murphy
(

Councillor Cooke

Councillor Salmon
(

Councillor Howard
(
Councillor B Lea
(

A - Apologies received.   ( - Present.

Officers present: Bill Taylor, Malcolm Sykes, Wayne Priestley, Nigel Powell, Russell Bernstein and Karen Lucas

Item

Responsible Member/

Officer
Discussion


Action 

Required/ By
Timescale

Declarations of interest
There were no declarations of interest.



Action sheet from the 18 April 2005
Action sheet agreed.

Matters arising:

· Stock Option Appraisal – Members asked if a larger copy of the table on page 9 has been circulated, as agreed at the meeting in April?

· Food Service Plan – Councillor Smyth asked for clarification on the process for inspecting and issuing licences to sandwich shops.
Linda Sharples/John Rooney.

Linda Sharples.
May 2005.

May 2005.



Urban Vision -Joint Venture Company.

Bill Hinds and Malcolm Sykes.
Bill provided Members with an update on progress to date. Copies of the presentation were circulated.

· Urban Vision is a joint venture between the City Council, property and infrastructure consultancy Capita Symonds and construction experts Morrison. About four hundred staff seconded to the company from the council on a 12 year contract.

· Salford is the first authority to go into a joint venture on such a large scale and includes the regulatory services of the City Council. There has been a lot of national interest and authorities are keen to see how Urban Vision progresses.

· It is early days as the company has only been in operation for four months. However the company has secured some new work across the country.

· The company is presently establishing some key performance indicators.

· Alan Eastwood is on the Board of Directors.

· The City Council is the minority shareholder.

· The City Council remains the planning authority and retains its responsibilities. If a complaint is received the City Council will deal with it and in doing so may call Urban Vision to account.

Issues raised:

· Members requested that when land is being bought that Ward Councillors are included in the consultation process at an early stage of the negotiations. There were concerns that this can be ad hoc. Members also asked for a list of the plots of land available.

· The same concern was raised with regards Section 106 monies and Ward Councillors not always being consulted.

· Councillor Salmon asked if there were any statistics for the number of tripping claims received and if the council has started to challenge these claims? A strategy has now been implemented along with a national inspection regime. Bill felt that we should start to see an improvement in 12 to 18 months.

· Councillor Ainsworth asked if Urban Vision had implemented a training policy for staff along with employment opportunities for local people? A training and development plan has been implemented initially focussing on health and safety.
Agreed:

· To invite Lead Member Councillor Antrobus to a future meeting to discuss in detail Section 106 monies and land sales.  - Linda Sharples.

· Officers to provide Members with a list of land available. - Bill Hinds/Linda Sharples.
Scrutiny Committee in July 2005?

As above

Local Agenda 21.

Nigel Powell and Wayne Priestley.
Members were provided with a copy of the presentation.

· Local agenda 21 includes environmental, social and economic actions to be taken locally as well as globally.

· There is a need to educate people on why we need to recycle and the impact if we do not. Councillor Smyth explained that Bury organise trips to recycling centres for members of the community, and asked if it was possible to do the same for members of the community committees.

· The start up costs for recycling is presently more than we would normally spend, however if we fail to reduce landfill then costs will escalate.

· There is a need to bring down energy usage, unfortunately the new flat screen LCD’s that we are being encouraged to buy use a lot more electricity.

· The Environmental Officers Working Group is the main driver for taking forward LA21. Each Directorate is represented.

· The Performance and Living Environment Forum has yet to establish some key indicators for a cleaner greener agenda.

· There is a need to promote and raise the profile of LA21.

· With regards to CPA, officers are already aware of the questions they need to be able to answer and evidence.

· Officers agreed that there is a role for this Scrutiny Committee in ensuring targets are on track with the monitoring of the key performance indicators.

Issues raised:

· Councillor Humphreys highlighted the need to encourage property developers to build eco friendly buildings and if we have not done so already include this into our policies. Councillor Ainsworth agreed the need to ensure planners become a lot more energy efficient over the coming years and build energy efficient structures.

· Councillor Smyth asked if there was any information on aircraft omissions? Nigel explained that there is no tax on aviation fuel therefore there is a lack of encouragement to reduce omissions. Nigel agreed to forward details of the air quality action plan to Cllr Smyth.

· Councillor Ainsworth highlighted the need to review our planning policies, as there appears to be a lack of family housing consequently having an effect on the population profile of the city.
Agreed:

· To consider the possibility of organising a trip for Members of the committee and community representatives from Community Committees to a recycling centre i.e. ECO Centre at Trafford Park. – Linda Sharples.

· With regards to the work ongoing with procurement, Scrutiny Support to clarify whether the new flat screen pc’s are energy efficient and if they fit in with our policies? – Linda Sharples.

Nigel Powell/Linda Sharples to action.
Feedback at the meeting in June 2005.

As above.

May 2005

Stock Options Appraisal.
Due to confidentiality concerns of the Housing Options Steering Group the presentation of the Stock Options Appraisal has been deferred until and a special Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee has been organised for Wednesday 25 May 2005, 2.00pm at the Broadwalk Training Centre, Salford.

A copy of the actual Stock Options Appraisal report will be presented on the day.
Agreed:

· A further email to be sent to all Members of this Scrutiny Committee detailing the arrangements for the special meeting.   Karen Lucas.
Done.

Work programme
No issues raised.

Members were reminded of the Work Programme event organised for the 24 May 2004, 12.00. NOW TO BE HELD AT SWINTON PARK GOLF CLUB



Forward plan
Councillor B Murphy queried item 22 on the forward plan and requested clarification of the streetscape scenes programme.
Agreed:

· Scrutiny Support to gain further information for C’llr B Murphy. – Linda Sharples
20 June 2005.

Any other business 
1. Air Quality Event – Apologies from Councillor Lightup, due to prior commitments he will only be able to attend the event later in the afternoon. Councillor Salmon will be attending from 12.00pm.

2. Fast Track Event (Recycling Commission 22nd June, Monton House Hotel)

3. 7th June. Homelessness Commission

4. 27th June. Recycling Commission





Chair
Councillor Roger Lightup
0161 775 9589

Assistant Director
Russell Bernstein
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Scrutiny Support Officer
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Linda.sharples@salford.gov.uk
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